



Tim Flesher CB Prison Service Pay Review Body 8th Floor, Fleetbank House 2-6 Salisbury Square London EC4Y 8JX

MoJ ref: ADR75824

13 February 2020

Dear Tin,

## **GOVERNMENT EVIDENCE TO THE PRISON SERVICE PAY REVIEW BODY**

Thank you for your letter of 7 February 2020 concerning the timescales for submitting the Government evidence to the Prison Service Pay Review Body.

The evidence pack has been completed by officials and will shortly be submitted to Her Majesty's Treasury and No.10 for approval. I can reassure you that officials are working across departments to ensure that these final steps are completed as quickly as possible. I have asked officials to work closely with the review body's secretariat in the Office for Manpower Economics to ensure you are kept up to date on progress.

I look forward to seeing you at oral evidence to discuss the Government's proposals for prison service pay.

Yours sincerely

LUCY FRAZER QC MP